

MAY, 1984

MEETING

Date:

May 15, 1984

Time:

5:15 to 5:45 - Technical Discussion

5:45 to 6:30 - Social 6:30 to 8:00 - Dinner 8:00 p.m. - Program

Place:

Cathay House Restaurant 228 Albert St. (upstairs)

PROGRAM

Our speaker for the evening will be Mr. Tim Murray of the Architectural firm of Murray and Murray, Griffiths and Rankin and he will be speaking on the topics of "Some Thoughts on Technology and Humanism".

We hope you can come out to hear an Architect's perspective on technology as applied to new buildings.

TECHNICAL COMMITTEE MEETING

Subject: "What the Beef" - What's Wrong with our Industry?
How can we improve it?

Your Technical Committee this year has held discussions concerning Energy, two sessions on Air Quality and last month a discussion concerning which trades should include interconnecting wiring for packaged equipment. This month we ask you to come to air your "beefs"; what do you feel should be changed to make our industry meet the needs and desires of the general public that we serve. For example how can the interface between the architect and the designer and installer of the mechanical systems be improved?

Do you have any suggestions you would like next year's Committee to consider?

P. MacGowan Technical Committee Chairman.

CHAPTER REGIONAL COMMITTEE CONFERENCE

The CRC Conference of Region II will be held in Niagaraon-the-Lake May 16-18, 1984. Since the following CRC will be held in Ottawa next year, it is essential that each chapter committee sends either its chairman or one of the most active members down to Niagara-on-the-Lake to get acquainted with the CRC proceedings. The Board of Governors agreed to provide some financial aid to the CRC participants. For details contact J. Lunde, F. Vaculik or G. Laszlo. P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

The May meeting is the last meeting of the 1983-84 season for the Ottawa Valley Chapter. Looking back, the highlights of our Chapter activities were the presentation of Al Oakes award of Excellence by Pat Oakes to George Carscallen, who was the unanimous choice for his outstanding service on the Special Events Committee, and the presentation of the PAOE award to the past President Dalton McIntyre by Lloyd Algie, Chairman Region II, at the October meeting.

The Membership Committee had a very successful year, in all 18 new members joined the Society so far. The Education Committee had a successful year also, arranging three tours for the students and members, signing up 66 students and presenting two students with an award at the Ottawa Science Fair. The Program Committee provided interesting programs and good speakers for our monthly meetings this season, and the Committee will also provide programs for the September and October meetings.

The Energy Committee changed their format this year. In place of the previously held energy seminars, the Committee decided to participate in the Ottawa Spring Home Show, when a free booth was offered by the Home Show organizers. Two energy computer programs, one comparing the cost of home heating with oil, gas and electricity, the other on super insulated homes, and two ASHRAE slide shows, one technical and one on research, were shown to the public. Our participation in the Home Show was so successful that we were offered a free booth again next year. The Technical Committee arranged four meetings with interesting discussions on controversial subjects.

The Special Events Committee had an outstanding success with a very well arranged golf tournament at Mont Ste-Marie, a night at-the-races at Rideau Curling Club and an 8 course Mandarin dinner at Cathay House, to celebrate the 25th year of our association with them.

Generally the Chapter had a good year, and we expect to have sufficient PAOE points to qualify for an award.

It has been an honour for me to serve as the President of The Ottawa Valley Chapter, and I want to thank all members of the Board, Committee Chairmen, Committee members and all Chapter members, who worked hard to achieve our goals.

F. Vaculik CRC Delegate J. Lunde

RESEARCH CAMPAIGN

At press time, the total receipts stands at \$4,000.00, still a long way from our target of \$10,000.00, but many of the canvassers have been delayed by a few contributors who have been slow to respond. Please send in all that you have on hand, and let us know if you need some help with the rest.

Many individuals have sent in their contributions; if there are others that wish to do so, I shall be pleased to accept them at the May meeting.

Dalton McIntyre, Chairman.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT

The Nominating Committee for the 1984-1985 season met this past month with the following Members having agreed to have their names stand for office:

President														.	F	rank Vaculik
President-Elect			•					•						.	G	abriel Laszlo
Secretary													 			John Dugan
Treasurer					٠.					٠.						Simon Jol
Governors	٠.															. Paul Baker
							٠.									Ron Code
																Hetherington
•																Ted Horricks

Any Chapter Member may submit a nomination from the floor at the May meeting. Submissions must be accompanied by a nominator, seconder and a signed declaration from the nominee that he/she is willing to stand for office. If nominations are received from the floor for a particular office or offices, an election will be held at the meeting.

SPECIAL EVENTS

MANDARIN DINNER

A special thanks to Mr. Lee and his staff for the Mandarin Dinner on April 27th.

Fifty couples attended and were entertained during dinner by Marg Burton's singing and playing the electronic piano.

GOLF

A tentative date of September 13 has been set for our Annual Golf Tournament. As Mont Ste-Marie was such a success last year we are suggesting returning there.

We would appreciate your comments at the next meeting.

Ted Horricks

MESSAGE FROM THE ONTARIO MINISTRY OF ENERGY

As part of the continuing cooperative effort to reduce energy consumption in downtown Ottawa, the Ministry of Energy is sponsoring its fourth annual Forum on Thursday, May 17, 1984, at the Canadian Government Conference Centre.

I would like to invite the members of ASHRAE, Ottawa Valley Chapter, to attend this event.

This year's program features two sessions.

Session "A", given by Public Works Canada, will consist of tour presentations reviewing several case studies.

Session "B" will focus on the important subject of innovative financing. Representatives of government and the private sector will be addressing this topic.

Please call Rita Calderone at 416-965-6498 or Zenith 80420 by May 11 if you plan to attend.

Walter Chick
Advisor
Commercial Energy Conservation

BUSINESS CARDS

The Ottawa Valley Chapter of ASHRAE is now accepting business cards for advertising in the news letter as approved by the Board of Governors. The rates are as follows:

1 month \$15.00 2 months \$25.00 3 months \$35.00

Should you have any questions regarding the above, please contact P. Durkin at 741-4324 or H. Dean at 231-5766. Those wishing to advertise, please send your business cards and cheque to J. Dugan, c/o MCC Powers, 2410 Holly Lane, Ottawa, Ont., not later than April 2nd. The cheque should be made payable to ASHRAE, Ottawa Valley Chapter.

(613) 725-1011

J. Lunde and Associates Limited CONSULTING ENGINEERS

J. LUNDE, P. Eng. President 900 LADY ELLEN PLACE OTTAWA, ONTARIO K1Z 5L5

MCINTYRE ENGINEERING SERVICES

CONSULTING ENGINEERING —
HVAC, ENERGY CONSERVATION,
BUILDING SYSTEMS MANAGEMENT (BSM)

DALTON J. MCINTYRE, P.ENG.

732 SOUTHMORE DR. W. OTTAWA, ONT. KIV 7A1

523,1651

POWERS

MERRILL BURMEISTER

Operations Manager

MCC POWERS A UNIT OF MARK CONTROLS LIMITED 2410 Holly Lane, Ottawa, Ontario K1V 7P1 [613] 733-9781

BLANCHFIELD Thermal Services

11-B Fairmont Ave.

Tel.: 613-728-2908

GAS-OIL — BURNER & BOILER SERVICES — INCINERATORS
OVENS — BAKERY EQUIPMENT — PRESSURE WELDING — GASKETS
CONTROLS — BOILER RETUBING — GAS LINES — CONVERSIONS

R.E. BLANCHFIELD

RES. 826-2562